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Norway warmly welcomes the delegation of Algeria.

We recognize the active role played by Algeria in the Human Rights Council,
and would like to highlight and express our appreciation for Algeria’s support
to the human rights mainstreaming agenda in the UN.

Algeria’s decision to lift the state of emergency in 2011 was an important
decision that we fully suppor‘t. We note however that restrictions continue to
apply. We recommend that Algeria lifts restrictions on the right to freedom of
assembly, in line with the ICCPR (International Covenant on Civil and Political
Rights.

Norway welcomes Algeria’s moratorium on the death penalty and its co-
sponsorship to the UN General Assembly resolution calling for a global
moratorium on the death penalty. However, death sentences continue to be

_pronounced even if they are not executed. We recommend Algeria to take all

necessary measures to abolish the death penalty and ratify the second optional
protocol to the ICCPR. | '

Norway takes note of and welcomes the result of the recent parliamentary
election in Algeria where women got 31 % of the seats. At the same time,
Norway shares the view of the CEDAW committee concerning Algeria’s
reservations to the CEDAW (Convention on the Elimination of Discrimination
against Women). We recommend Algeria to undertake legislative reforms,
especially of the Family code, to allow it to withdraw all its reservations to the
CEDAW. We hope that the recent parliamentary elections will enable Algeria to
undertake such reforms.

Finally, Norway recommends Algeria to elaborate a timeframe for visits by the
UN Special Procedures who have requested to visit Algeria, and extend

invitations accordingly.



